
Question on Notice 
 

No. 993 
 

Asked on 24 August 2023 
 
 

MR D CRISAFULLI ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER 
FOR DIGITIAL SERVICES (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the completion of the Hope Island Train Station—  
 
Will the Minister advise (a) if a bus route is to be introduced to connect residents from adjacent 
suburbs and (b) how local residents can be involved in the planning of any new route? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Broadwater for the question. 
 
Urban buses will service the new Hope Island train station.   
 
Translink planners will use community information and feedback to ensure that proposed bus 
routes meet service accessibility needs. Public communications will commence at the appropriate 
time in this planning process. 


